
 

Clerk’s Report to the Council – Meeting on 4th December 2023 

 

Matters and actions from previous meeting (s): 

1. The new noticeboard was delivered and will be installed on the 1st December. 
2. Clerk is still waiting for delivery of grit bags which were ordered in September.  
3. Outstanding allotment rent is being chased. 
4.  Filming will be taking place on the 4th and 5th December between 7 am and 7 pm 

mostly done in two houses. Memorial Hall is hired out as a base for breaks and 
toilets. The crew will park around the pond area on Monday only and reserved a few 
parking bays outside the Greyhound. Information letters will be dropped to 
surrounding properties and there will be members of staff on site throughout the day. 
The donation fee to the PC is £1,000. 
 
 

 

Matters related to December agenda: 

 

Item 23/122 c Report from PCSO Martin Leadbitter – No crimes were reported during 

November. 

 
23/126 20 mph Zone within Aldbury Parish: 

 

Cllr Houghton contacted the Aldbury school governors who support the 20 mph initiative. 

The council to consider drafting a letter, that will be also signed by the school governors, 

asking HCC to include Aldbury Parish in the “20 mph programme in Hertfordshire” (Clerk 

sent link: www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/20mph 

 

The Clerk also received correspondence (via 3rd party) and then spoke with the parishioner 
about speeding on Malting Lane which leaves residents feeling vulnerable, especially when 
cars drive down the hill near their properties. Residents on Malting Lane would support 20 
mph Zone.  

 

 

23/127 Work to trees. 

 

Clerk is waiting for a quote. 

 

 

Correspondence received:  

 

1. The Garden Club had proposed to plant snowdrops under the tree on the green and 
to install a noticeboard in the Orchard at the cost of the Graden Club.  
 

2. The Clerk received correspondence (via 3rd party) and then spoke with the 
parishioner about speeding on Malting Lane which leaves residents feeling 

http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/20mph


vulnerable, especially when cars drive down the hill near their properties. Residents 
on Malting Lane would support 20 mph Zone.  

 

 

3. Filming will be taking place on the 4th and 5th December between 7 am and 7 pm 
mostly done in two houses. Memorial Hall is hired out as a base for breaks and 
toilets. The crew will park around the pond area on Monday only and reserved a few 
parking bays outside the Greyhound. On Tuesday they will park 
outside the property hired for filming – Apple Garth. Letters will be dropped by the 
filming company to affected properties and there will be members of staff on site 
throughout the day. The fee to the PC is £1,000. 

 

 


